

## Memorandum

To: Eric Maher and Safouh Sayed, Department of Toxic Substances DATE: October 26, 2010

Control

**cc:** Steve Howe, Project Navigator

FROM: Crysta Dickson, PCR Services Corporation

RE: FENCE MONITORING FOR THE ASCON LANDFILL PROJECT SITE, CITY OF HUNTINGTON BEACH,

**ORANGE COUNTY, CALIFORNIA** 

**PCR Services Corporation (PCR)** biologist Crysta Dickson conducted the weekly fence monitoring for the ASCON landfill project site on October 26, 2010. Ms. Dickson was escorted by Bill Hodges of Geosyntec.

The entire project site was driven and all fencing (both construction and chain-linked) was inspected to ensure fencing was intact and no impacts have occurred to the disturbed coastal salt marsh or southern tarplant (*Centromadia parryi* ssp. *australis*) populations to be avoided and preserved.

With the exception of one falling post near Lagoon 1, all fencing was intact at the time of the inspection, and no damage to tarplant or the disturbed coastal salt marsh was observed. This was the same falling post noted during the October 20, 2010 monitoring visit. The falling post was pointed out to Mr. Hodges and he indicated that due to the on-going rains, the soils in the area had become soft. However, he indicated that his crews were aware of the area, were monitoring it regularly, and would ensure repairs were made within the week.